COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, October 09, 2006

QUESTION No. 4

QUESTION: Cllr. Derek Keating

To ask the Manager to report in detail on the second designation of Strategic Development Zoning lands in South Dublin County Council and very specifically to report in detail on the impact of resulting further traffic congestion if our transportation infrastructural problems are not firstly and comprehensively resolved prior to the development of any further high density development such as a second SDZ in South Dublin. The absence of a modern and comprehensive transportation system is currently causing the most chronic traffic congestion on our roads, the result of which is severe damage to the quality of life of the local residential community?

REPLY

The Balgaddy-Clonburris Strategic Development Zone was designated by the Government on 31July 2006. The SDZ area is approximately 170 hectares (gross) in size and is bisected by the Dublin-Kildare railway line; the Grand Canal lies within its southern boundary. The area includes the two new rail stations at Fonthill Road and Kishoge planned as part of the upgrading of the Kildare Rail Line.
The County Council has a maximum of two years to prepare a draft Planning Scheme for the designated SDZ. This means that the draft Planning Scheme for Balgaddy-Clonburris must be prepared by 31 July 2008 at the latest.  When prepared, the draft Planning Scheme is required to be displayed for six weeks for written submissions or observations, and the County Manager is then required to submit a report on such submissions and observations no later than 12 weeks after giving notice of the draft Planning Scheme, for consideration by Council within a further six weeks.  Following the Council's determination of the Planning Scheme, any person who made submissions or observations in respect of the draft planning scheme may appeal the decision of the planning authority to An Bord Pleanála within four weeks. 

The County Council, with assistance from its Consultants Urban Initiatives, had already started work on drafting a Local Area Plan for lands at Balgaddy-Clonburris (Local Objective 26, County Development Plan 2004-2010) earlier this year and has undertaken pre-plan consultation with the local community and stakeholders during June/July 2006. This area includes the designated SDZ site. This work has been expanded to include the preparation of the Draft SDZ Planning Scheme. 

Preparation of the Planning Scheme for Balgaddy Clonburris includes a detailed transportation modelling exercise being undertaken by independent Consultants on behalf of the Council.  Any Planning Scheme will be subject to phasing to account for the delivery of required infrastructure, including transportation improvements.

It is planned to prepare the Draft Local Area Plan and Draft SDZ Planning Scheme by the end of 2006 enabling public consultation on the drafts to take place early in 2007. A briefing has been arranged for early October for local elected members to provide feedback on the pre-plan consultation carried out during the summer and update them on progress with preparing the draft plan.

